
 

 

 

If you still have your WellSpring baby bottle, please return it 

empty or with a donation.  Bottles are still being accepted.  

Checks should be made out to WellSpring.                         

Thank you for your generosity!   

 

Altar Society Members: Please mark your calendars:  

Saturday, March 18th from 8:30 to Noon for a 30 MINUTE  Spring Deanery   

Meeting this year preceding a 3 hour zoom gathering of Leadership Training       

from our NCCW organization for our Parishes to get more involved in the            

work of women in the Parish through their counsels.  

 

Rachel's Vineyard is a ministry of Priests for Life.  The program is an opportunity to examine   

your abortion experience, identify the ways that the loss has impacted you in the past and present, 

and helps to acknowledge any unresolved feelings that many individuals struggle with after 

abortion. Married couples, mothers, fathers, grandparents and siblings of aborted children, as     

well as persons who have been involved in the abortion industry have come to Rachel's Vineyard  

in search of peace and inner healing. The weekend is a lot of work but yields a fruitful harvest.   

The next retreat will be directed by Fr Jonathan Haschke on April 28-30, in Kansas City.             

For more information, go to www.Rachelsvineyard.org . 

 

Sacred Heat Altar Society 
S.H. Altar Society will be having a meeting on Wednesday, 

March 8th at 7pm in the Hall.  See you there! 
 

St. Ann’s Choir 

Add your voice to the St. Ann's Choir this Easter Vigil! Practices will be on         

3/15, 3/22, 3/29, and 4/5 at 6:15 pm. For more information, text                           

Alicia O'Donnell at 402-705-7020.  

 

Pope’s Monthly Intention:  We pray that parishes, placing communion at the center, may 

increasingly become communities of faith, fraternity and welcome towards those most in need.  

 

Sunday, February 26th, 2023                                                    First Sunday of Lent 

 
Please remember to pray for the Seminarians, Sisters, and those  

 in need of our prayers: 
Sacred Heart: Tom Meisenbach, Isabella Eckhardt, Lori Engel, Frank Duker, Michael Sands,  

Mary Anne Sehorn, Jessica Gooder, Tara Stark, & Riggs Graf. 
 St. Ann: Amber Schultz, Collin Lewis & Ryder Armes. 

Seminarian- Mitchell Schleiss @ Mount. St. Mary’s from Sacred Heart in Shelby. 

 

Mass Times & Intentions 

Announcements   
St. Ann Catholic Church 

202 N 5th 
Doniphan NE 68832 

Mailing Address:  PO Box 407 
 

Office Phone:  402-845-2707 
 

*Social Hall:  402-845-2713 
(Mass & Confession Schedule 

Recording  
for both Parishes) 

 
email address: stanns@cdolinc.net 

www.stannsdoniphan.org 
 

Pastor: 

Fr. David A. Oldham 

 

Father’s Cell Phone: 

402-801-1469 

 

 
Office Hours: 

Monday- Thursday 
8:15 a.m.-10:15 a.m. 

Sacred Heart  

Catholic Church 
100 W Pine Street 

Kenesaw, NE  68956 
 

Parish Mailing Address: 
PO Box 407  

Doniphan, NE  68832 
 

Office:  402-845-2707 
 
 

email address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 
www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 

Date Time Parish Mass Intention 

Monday, February 27th   6:00 pm St. Ann Theresa Edgington+ 

Tuesday, February 28th                             7:00 am St. Ann Will Williams+ 

Wednesday, March 1st                7:00 am St. Ann Schommer Family 

Thursday, March 2nd   7:00 am St. Ann Will Williams+ 

Friday, March 3rd   7:00 am St. Ann Will Williams+ 

Saturday, March 4th                  4:00 pm St. Ann Colleen House+ 

Sunday, March 5th  9:00 am St. Ann Will Williams+ 

Sunday, March 5th     11:00 am Sacred Heart Pro Populo 

http://www.rachelsvineyard.org/
mailto:stanns@cdolinc.net
mailto:stanns@cdolinc.net


 

Confessions 

St. Ann’s Monday – Friday 20 minutes before daily Mass and every  

Saturday 3:00 p.m. – 3:50 p.m.  

Sacred Heart Second Sunday of each month after Mass 

 

Stewardship:  2/19/2023 Collection 

Collection St. Ann Sacred Heart  

Adult $2000.00 $350.00 

Plate $407.00 $40.00 

Children’s $1.00 $1.56 

SNR $15.00 $15.00 

Hall Rental $100.00 $0.00 

Building Repair  $0.00 $0.00 

Weekly Budget $3,103.91 $562.58 

Year to Date Budget $106,535.94 $19,127.94 

Year to Date Actual $104,304.39 $37,204.00 

Year to Date Surplus/(Shortfall) ($2,231.55) $18,076.06 

 

Ministry Assignments *Check Ministry Sheets for Ash Wednesday Assignments* 

St. Ann Sacred Heart  

Saturday, March 4th, 2022 at 4 p.m. Sunday, February 26th, 2022 at 11 a.m. 

ACOLYTE – Dan Treat READER / LECTOR – Matt Hurt 

READER / LECTOR – Christine Quist ALTAR SERVERS – Cole Haahr 

ALTAR SERVERS – Owen Schultz MUSIC- Neil Keiser 

MUSICIAN/CANTOR – Volunteer or Acapella OFFERTORY FAMILY- Bradley Parker Family 

********************************************************* ******************************************************** 

Sunday, March 5th, 2022 at 9 a.m.  

ACOLYTE – Kenny Dinan Saturday, March 5th, 2022 at 11 a.m. 

READER / LECTOR – Celeste Ley READER / LECTOR- Shawn Gallagher 

ALTAR SERVERS – Andy & Kash Schultz ALTAR SERVERS- Will Belz 

MUSICIAN/CANTOR – Volunteer or Acapella MUSIC- Neel Keiser 

ROSARY – Pat O’Donnell- Sorrowful OFFERTORY FAMILY- Derrick Parr Family 

CCD/CYO 
St. Ann’s CCD/CYO- Wed., March 1st  

 

Sacred Heart CCD- Wed., March 1st  

Stations of the Cross @ 7:50pm Sacred Heart CYO- Sun., March 26th     

following Mass 

Announcements  
Looking to go on retreat this Lent? Our Lady of Good Counsel Retreat House, Waverley          

has several retreats in which you can drink deeply of His Love. Join us for our 4-day, 5-day,          

or 8-day "Ignatian Silent Retreat" on Mar. 9-13, Mar. 12-15, Mar. 12-16, Mar. 9-16 with               

Fr. Barak, Fr. Coulter or Matt Simmons, "In the Presence of the Lord" retreat with                         

Fr. Loras Grell on Mar. 10-12, "Holiness for Mom's" retreat with Fr. Ryan Kaup on             

Saturday, Mar. 18. Read more and register at www.goodcounselretreat.org, email 

office@goodcounselretreat.org or call 402-786-2705.  Follow us on social media - Instagram 

@goodcounselretreathouse, Facebook Our Lady of Good Counsel Retreat House, Waverly NE 

 

MAGNIFICAT PRAYER MEAL—Saturday March 11, 9:30 a.m. at Hillcrest Country Club,   

9401 East O Street, Lincoln, with guest speaker Marian Sister Gabriel Perry.  Growing up in       

Las Vegas, Sister did not believe in God or practice any faith but had a wonderful childhood. 

Things would soon change when she moved to Lincoln for college at UNL.  Come hear this 

powerful testimony from being Agnostic, called by Christ to join His Church, and then to be       

His Bride as a Marian Sister.  Come Glorify the Lord with us!  Register by mailing your $30     

check payable to Magnificat c/o Tina Colgan, 521 N 56 ST, Lincoln, NE 68504. (students $15) 

Deadline is March 3.  For more information text or call Rhonda Litt at 402.525.6396. 

 

Hastings Parish Mission: Please join us as Father Richard Veras, a priest of New York and  

regular contributor of Magnificat magazine, speaks on “The Word Made Flesh: Foreshadowed, 

Fulfilled, Forever!” during a Lenten Mission at Saint Michael’s Church, Hastings.  He will speak  

on the evenings of March 19 through 22 at 7:00 p.m.  For more information, see our parish   

website at http://stmichaelshastings.com/ or call the parish offices, 402-463-1023.  Saint    

Michael’s is located at 715 Creighton Avenue, Hastings.  Childcare will be made available – 

contact the office for more information. 

 

Lenten/Easter Activities for St. Ann’s & Sacred Heart 

Sacred Heart: Tuesday, February 28th- Tuesday, April 4th – Viewing of “The Chosen”              

will be every Tuesday night starting at 7pm at the Sacred Heart Hall.   

St. Ann’s:  Tuesday, April 11th-Tuesday, May 16th- A Bible Study will be every Tuesday         

night from 7pm-8pm at St. Ann’s Hall.   

All are encouraged to attend both events.  You do not need to be a parish member               

of the church to attend!  See you there! 

http://stmichaelshastings.com/


 

 

 

High School Summer Mission Trip to Gallup, New Mexico 

An informational meeting will be held Sunday, March 19th and Sunday, March 26th @ 7:00 p.m.  

at the family room at St. Michaels Catholic Church, 715 Creighton Avenue, Hastings NE 68901.    

It will last 45 minutes to an hour. All interested students and their parents are encouraged to  

attend one of the two informational meetings to get your name on the list! For more information, 

contact Mary Koch (402-984-6624) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Ann’s Altar Society: We want our parish families to be aware that we have 

a Prayer Shawl Committee:  These Prayer Shawls are gifted to members of our 

parish family who are experiencing life-altering events such as a severe 

illness/disease, death in the family etc.  Prayer blankets are available for the 

men and children of our parish.  The purpose here is to wrap the members of 

our parish family in the love of God and let them know that the church is 

praying for them in their time of need.  Contact Charlene Hruby                 

(402-984-3327) or Chris Quist (402-845-2707) with your request.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


